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April 16, 2025

Subject: Important Update The Impact of Tariffs
Dear Valued Customer,

We want to keep you informed about upcoming changes in U.S. trade
policy that may impact the cost of industrial metals, including steel, ductile
iron, copper, and copper alloy rod products. Discussions at the federal level
indicate that new or increased tariffs on imports could be introduced under
Section 232, which is currently under review.

While the full impact of these tariffs is still unfolding, they are expected to
influence the overall cost of our products directly and indirectly. Directly,
tariffs could have an impact on imported products that we do not have the
ability to produce in our facilities as well as alloy costs from suppliers. These
specific products will be priced to reflect those tariffs should they be
implemented. Indirectly, tariffs have the potential to impact a range of
imports from raw materials and tool steel to lubricants and chemicals used
in the production process. It is impossible to assess the impact of those
tariffs at this time, but they will undoubtedly have an impact on the cost of
production.

Rest assured, we are closely monitoring government updates and supply
chain costs. We will keep you informed of any significant changes that may
affect our products or pricing. Our goal is to maintain transparency and
help you plan accordingly.

We deeply value our partnership and remain committed to managing costs

where possible.

Best regards,

T 2 kel

Tom Eller
President/CEO
United Brass Works, Inc.



